
 

Good afternoon, 

 
Vic Election Cake Stall and Sausage Sizzle 
Thank you to those who helped out on Saturday!  We 
appreciate your time! 

 
Year 3/4 Camp 
Today the 3/4’s left for Camp - at the Bluelight Camp 
in Maldon.  We hope they are all having a great time 
and enjoying each other’s company. 

 
School Closure Days 
Please remember that Thursday and Friday THIS WEEK 
are school closure days.  We have a full staff 
professional learning day on Thursday and report 
writing on Friday. 

 
Caritas Day 
This Wednesday eight of our Year 5 students will be 
going with Ms Seymour to engage in the Caritas Day - 
learning about leadership and caring for others.  We 
wish them well and hope they enjoy the day and learn 
all about the Catholic charity Caritas. 

 
Last Week’s Awards: 
Foundation Mummumburra:   Sila Webster, Tahkesha 
Wilson-Pollard 
1/2 Mur-Murra:  Yarran Penrose, Storm Webster 
1/2 Balam-Balam:  Elvis Turner, Eugene Romero 
3/4 Yulawil:   James Ford, Fabian Gray 
3/4 Barrangal: 
5/6 Guwak:  Angus Hovenden, Chelsea De Haas 
5/6 Njana-nganity:  Kalum Adams, Brooklyn Smith 
Enviro:  Rylee Botheras 
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Co-Principal’s Award: 
Last week’s Co-Principal award 
was presented to Kalum 
Adams.  All the Year 5/6’s had 
a brilliant time on camp - but 
we particularly wanted to 
recognise Kalum for stepping 
up and facing some fears.  He 
was encouraging, positive and 
engaged the entire time on 
camp. Congratulations Kalum! 
 
 

Final numbers for 2019 
The teachers are trying to put 
the final class lists together for 2019 so we are all 
sorted for Orientation Day next Tuesday.  If your child 
is leaving St Peter’s, can you inform the office by 
Wednesday this week please. 

 
A moment in prayer…. 
This weekend we celebrated the feast of Christ the 
King - let us remember Christ as King in our 
preparations for the Christmas season of Advent 
beginning next weekend. 
 

Loving God, enable me to be influenced by Jesus’ 
Kingdom in the everyday. 
Loving God, free me from my human desire for 
power, ego and control over others. 
Loving God, ignite in us a renewed commitment to 
Jesus’ Kingdom in our Catholic community today. 

 

 

God Bless,  
 

Mick & Jen 
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IMPORTANT DATES 
 

 

Monday 26  to  Tuesday 27 November   
3/4 Camp 
 
Thursday 29 November &  
Friday 30 November   
School closure days (planning & report writing) 
 
Tuesday 4 December      
Orientation Day 
 
Friday 14 December      
Awards and Raffle Assembly 
 
Tuesday 18 December      
6pm End of Year/Grad Mass 
 
Thursday 20 December     

End of Term 4 - Last Day for students 
 

THIS WEEK 

 

ST PETER’S UNIFORM SHOP 
 

Monday  8.30am - 9.00am 
 

Thursday  3.00pm - 3.30pm 
 

EFTPOS / CASH SALES 

 

REMINDER:  Baskets have been placed in each 
class ready to be filled with donations of 

Christmas goodies.    Examples of items that 
have been donated in the past include: lollies, 
bonbons, gift tags, shortbread, puddings, gift 

vouchers, and decorations 
 

We will be drawing the 
raffle at assembly on 

Friday 14th December 

 

 
 

Sam is our morning barista.  

Come and join him for a coffee - 

 hot chocolate each morning  

in breaky club.  

 

 
 
 
 

Thank you to the following people who 
generously volunteered their time to 

assist at our Election Day BBQ 
Fundraiser. 

 
Bianca Davies 

Tash Ward 

Glenyce Mason 

Mel Tanner 

Janeen Rohan 

Jayne Levi 

Kylie & Chris Ring 

Lauren White 

Rochelle Kairns 

Ryan Rees 

Jenny Roberts  

Mick Chalkley 



 





 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

ELC    9:20am - 10:30am 

Yrs 3 - 6    11:50am -  2:45pm 

 

We need helpers to run events.  
If you can help, please see Mr Wilkinson 

School Athletics  
Friday  

7th of December   
School Oval 



St Kilian’s Mass Times 
 

Tue - Fri: 12.10pm  |  Mon: No Mass 
Saturday Vigil: 6.30pm  |   Sunday: 7am, 10am 
 

Parish Office: 5441 6244 
Rev Fr Rom Hayes 

 
Save the Date:  Our end of year graduation mass will take place at St. Kilian ’s 

Church on the 18th of December.  
All families are invited to attend the mass and celebrate the wonderful year we 

have had together.  
Afterwards we will gather at school for a picnic dinner with a very 

special visitor in a red suit. 


